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My name Beth MacLane, I have been a RN for 26 years and throughout the years have 
received early in my career vaccinations for my employment as requested. In 2015 for 
employment at Midcoast Labor and delivery unit the day before my first day of orientation I 
received the seasonal flu vaccine by employee health as requested. I became so severely 
sick I was unable to start employment for 3 days. Due to the severe reaction I had in 2015, I 
was written a medical exemption for the seasonal for when it was “mandated” in 2019, by my 
PCP Dr Hine MD. 
Fast forward to spring of 2021 I was diagnosed with bilateral breast cancer, had surgery June
2021, and recovered on medical leave of absence. Upon negotiating to return to work I was 
mandated to take COVID -19 vaccination, I was declined by my PCP for a medical exemption
for both flu and COVID-19. I was “separated “ from my position from CHANS hospice as a 
case manager due to not complying and receiving the mandated experimental, DNA changing
“vaccine”.
Due to my severe reaction to a flu vaccine in 2015, and a recent diagnosis of breast cancer I 
wanted to exercise my rights to decline due to the unknown safety concerns of the 
experimental vaccine. 


